TMHS ARC/PTO — MEETING AGENDA

Tomball Memorial High School
(Academic Recognition Club/Parent Teacher Organization)

May 5, 2021 1:00pm Google Meet
Link: meet.google.com/gme-zowj-gpo
Next Meeting: TBD
In Attendance: Robin LaRue, Susan Giddens, Staci Gullingsrud, Cherie Creaney, Dawn Rodriguez,
Anne Miller, Michelle Seveney, Amy Martin, Tracy Fletcher, Jen Shaffer, Jill Haywood, Mike Metz

Meeting started at 1:09pm
Reading the Minutes of the previous meeting [and their approval]
l. Minutes (Jill Haywood) ¢ Minutes from last board meeting Monday, April 7, 2021
Motion: Michelle Second: Tracy Approved: All
Il. Vice President Membership (Robin LaRue)
a. 93 Family Membership $1,881.12
b. 112 Staff/Teacher Membership $2,265.56
looking into doing a test cheddar up form for PTO memberships for 2021-2022. We
would take cash or check from staff at the August breakfast.
Michelle suggested reaching out to the cheer booster they are using a program that
was very easy to use. Membership toolbox.
lll. Treasurer (Cherie Creaney)
Beginning Year Balance: $11,865.86
Current Ending Balance: $10,172.22
Income: $21,059.62
Expenses: $22,753.08
Net YTD: -$1,693.46
Income:
$471.73 for student appreciation April
$648.82 Teacher Appreciation for April
$725.89 Teacher appreciation as of today.

IV. Hospitality (Michelle Seveney)
a. April - Ice Cream for all Teachers/Staff
b. May — Sonic Drinks Tuesday, May 25", Jen Shaffer and Staci will set up the
afternoon of the 24™.
c. Monthly Teacher Drawing
i. January — Carrie Campbell
ii. February - Shelley Wheeler
iii. March — Rebecca Jones
iv. April — Eve Barrios
v. May — Tanner Holley

V. Spirit Nights (Tracy Fletcher)



a. Destination — College Your Teen Magazine,
8 part college summit $49, PTO will get 20% of profit. It will count as a spirit night.
We can link to the website and social media for more exposure. Dr. Metz will get a
free preview.
Motion to participate: Tracy, Second: Cherie Allin Favor: All Opposed: None

VI. Volunteer Coordinator/VP Concessions (Jen Riker)

VIl. Communications (Shannon Lewis)
VIII. AP Testing Hall Monitor Coordinator (Daisy Cone)

IX. VP Rewards/Recognition
a. Student Reward Chicfila Lunch —4/16/23
i. 1279 qualifying students
ii. 980 F2F, 24 PALS, 275 TVS
iii. $3,032 Gross Bill only Paying $2706.06 after discounts. Teacher
Appreciation Chic-fila- Lunch —4/27/23
i. $539.73 Gross Bill only Paying $316.12 after discounts
X. Slate of 2021-2022 Officers
President — Dawn Rodriguez
VP Concessions — OPEN
VP Rewards/Recognition — Amy Martin
VP Membership — Robin LaRue
Secretary — Jill Haywood
Treasurer — OPEN
Hospitality — Anne Miller
Spirit Nights — Tracy Fletcher
Volunteer Coordinator — Jennifer Riker
AP Testing Hall Monitor Coordinator — Daisy Cone
Motion to approve slate: Robin 2": Staci All in Favor: All

Xl. Principal Points (Dr. Metz)

Hiring 11 new staff members in addition to staff that is going on to new adventures next
year. Trying to hire the best, to make the school the best it can be!
Award ceremonies and banquets are keeping things busy.
TISD and the Harris County Health Department are partnering together to offer optional
covid vaccine on May 13th. Parent permission is required and it is optional. They are
basically using our campus as a location; their personnel will be running the whole thing.
Trying to finish the year strong.

Questions:

Dawn: Will they be selling season tickets for football games?

Metz: Doesn’t know but will ask.

Dawn: Will there be virtual school next year?

Metz: There is no official word. The information that has been shared thus far and could
change is that it will not be funded for next year.

Michelle: Any idea when we will know if parents can volunteer in the building next year?
Metz: They are looking for things to be ready to roll as usual next year. The goal this year
was to mitigate as many factors as we could to keep the school open through the school
year. We are now clear to have in person summer camps, masks will be optional. If things



move in a positive direction this summer, we should see a move to have parents back in the
building next year.

Robin: Will there be a project prom?

Metz: No, there will not be project prom but the raffle prizes from money raised will be
handed out at the senior picnic.

Special Orders/ Unfinished Business and General Orders/ New Business
XIll. Open
Amy Martin suggested having teachers not pay for PTO and still get rewards lunch. We would
need to figure out how to fund this. 2600 students and 219 staff.
Question weather to do membership next year or possible do a check drive.
Michelle suggested recognizing each family the donates no matter the amount.

Dr. Metz suggested putting the names on the teacher treats with the families from their classes
on the tags.



